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Culcheth and Glazebury Parish Council

   _______________________________________________________________________________

Draft MINUTES 
Annual Parish Meeting APM 
[Electors Meeting]

 held at 7pm on Tuesday 9th May 2023 at Glazebury Methodist Church 
Every year the Parish Council is required, by law to hold a ‘Parish Meeting.’ Whilst the Parish Council arrange this meeting and can provide reports upon Parish matters, it is not a meeting of the Parish Council. The Chairman of the Parish Council usually calls the meeting and chairs it. Parish Councillors do not have to attend, but if they do, they are there as members of the public. If there is a vote anyone voting must be on the electoral register for the Parish. It is, specifically, a meeting for Parish residents and Community Groups to bring up any issue, raise any questions or put forward ideas and proposals in relation to the Parish of Culcheth & Glazebury.
Opened 7pm
1. Welcome and introduction by the Chairman N Johnson
2. Present
Chairman Cllr N Johnson
Public 11

Clerk T Rogers-Smith
3. Minutes of the previous APM 

Resolved to agree the Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 10th May 2022 as a true and accurate record, agreed by all.
4. Matters arising

Culcheth Green Play Area 

The Parish Council have set aside funding of £140,000 and it is disappointing that the work  has not started, and that WBC are contributing £72,000, which is. less than initially expected.
5. Annual Report – Cllr B Alldred
Cllr Neil Johnson as Chair of the Parish Council represented the Parish Council at several community events across the villages. He also ensured that the Post Office installed a new Post Box at Chatburn Close. Cllr Johnson read the proclamation of the Monarch’s death at several sites across the villages.  The Parish Council celebrated the Coronation of King Charles III by financially supporting celebrations in Primary Schools in Culcheth & Glazebury. He has also  continued to engage with members of the local community to support the environment of the villages by litter picking at several sites on a weekly basis.

The Parish Council continues to correspond with Cheshire Police and Crime Commissioner to enquire about the progress of the installation of average speed cameras on the A574 in Glazebury village. The PCSO carries out speed monitoring in the community.
The return of ‘Community Day’ on the village green was enjoyed by thousands of residents on the 1st May 2022. Many organisations raised funds to help to support their activities. We have also held the event again this year with an even higher number attending. There is a Gallery of photographs of the event on the Parish Council website.
A public meeting to support residents regarding the planning application (2022/42633) for the car park at the CPS centre was attended by many residents and businesses.  The Parish Council also commissioned a report from an environmental consultant which addressed residents’ concerns about this planning application.  Parish Councillors advised & supported residents to successfully appeal parking fines imposed by the owners of the CPS centre. All have supported many residents and businesses with planning concerns.
The Play Area at Glazebury has had a revamp with new log structures installed. Funding is available for the Play Area on Culcheth Green and await discussion with Warrington Borough Council. The Millenium Garden was fully refurbished to maintain a focal point in the area. Christmas lights switch on was celebrated by the Parish Council with the help of Culcheth Primary School choir.
An Awards for All Grant received to celebrate the Queens Jubilee has, together with Parish Council funding enabled the installation of two new defibrillators, in Culcheth and Glazebury , at the petrol station on Warrington Road and at the Village Tea Rooms. as well as the replacement of an existing defibrillator, at the Scout Centre on Jackson Avenue.  These are available for use in emergency situations 24 hours a day to all members of the local community. The Parish Council monitors all three sites. The combined funding has also provided new gazebos and there will be a replacement noticeboard.
The Parish Council supported Cheshire Police & Warrington Borough Council in the aftermath of the murder of Brianna Ghey. 
We have a continued commitment to keep the Parish Council Office in the library.  This has been vacated for several months due to the redevelopment and refurbishment of the Library building. Individual councillors have supported ‘Friends of Culcheth Library’. Communication developments are focusing on the website with additional information being added on an ongoing basis.
6. Matters raised by parish electors – Open Forum
Public present had emailed prior to the meeting regarding the play area on Culcheth Green, see 4 and 5 above.

7. Thank you from the Chairman for attending.
Closed 7.20pm

Signature





Date


TRS Clerk & RFO 11/05/2023 

